

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING JANUARY 2018
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held a closed session meeting at 6:30 pm and their regular monthly meeting on Monday, January 8, 2018 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to go into closed session at 6:35 pm.  Notice of the meeting was published in the January 4 issues of the Mt. Horeb Mail and Times-Tribune and posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on December 28, 2017.  At 6:35 p.m Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Jeff Baylis, Paul Correll and Greg Haack were present for closed session to discuss personnel issues.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to adjourn closed session meeting at 7:21 p.m.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Jeff Baylis, Paul Correll, Greg Haack, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 6 citizens were present for the regular Board meeting. Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.  Nancy Meinholz led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the December 11 Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the December 11 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.  
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to accept the December 31 Financial Report with transfer adjustments.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $2,271,598.31 and to modify the amount for Mt. Horeb Fire Insurance amounts.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.   Greg Hyer moved second Paul Correll to set payments of Stagecoach loan to be in February and September and the 2017 plow truck loan to be in May and November.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.   
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  None  Chair:  Accurate Appraisal is  suggesting May 14 from 4:30 to 6:30 for the Board of Review this year with  April 25 being the open book date.  Meeting with Patrolman Bruce Boehnen to discuss any concerns held earlier went very well.  This will be a quarterly report with the goal to be able to have citizens ask questions regarding road maintenance between closed session and regular Board meetings.  Internet Speed testing has gotten a very good response.  Jeff Baylis will take the information and create a spreadsheet for the Board to look over and decide on next steps.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item. Bob Boehnen informed the Board that a minor accident has occurred out on the ice behind the building.  An employee slipped on some ice buildup at the southeast corner of building.  Chair indicated we would take care of the problem in the spring once we can work in the area.  Park Commission will meet to discuss any wage increases for maintenance of the hall and rentals.  Bob Boehnen also indicated the outside lights will be installed when the weather warms up.  
Action on Budget Adjustment items for 2017 budget categories.  Greg Haack moved to approve the transfer amounts as explained by Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger on the financial statements.  Jeff Baylis seconded.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.   

Action on Wage/Per Diem Increases for Patrolman for 2018.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Paul Correll to table discussion on wage increases until the April meeting.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.   
Action on Renewal of Contract for Tim Zander lawn mowing and snow shoveling.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the renewal of the lawn mowing and snow shoveling contract with Tim Zander from January 1, 2018 to December 31, 2018.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried. 
Action on Renewal of Contract for Deb Boehnen for community center cleaning and maintenance and cc management.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Greg Haack to table discussion on renewal of Contract with Deb Boehnen until the February meeting.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.   

Discussion/Action on Grant and Doug Willrett requesting a lot line adjustment rezone of parcels located at 4209 and 4211 Observatory.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to approve the lot line adjustment rezone for parcels located at 4209 and 4211 Observatory owned by Grant and Doug Willrett.  All Board Members approved.   Motion carried. 

Discussion/Action on Nicole Jones requesting a rezone of her property on 4190 Observatory to modify lot lines and allocate development entitlements between lots.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to table discussion/action on rezone for Jones property on Observatory Road until Plan Commission has made a decision on the issue.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.   

Discussion/Action on driveway permit application for Matthew Lust on Garfoot Road south of W. Mineral Point Road.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the driveway permit application for Matthew Lust for property on Garfoot Road south of W. Mineral Point Road.  All Board Members approved.   Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.   Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


